LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

March 29, 2007

DRAFT DRAFT DRAFT DRAFT

Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 2:45 p.m. in the school media center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Kim Howell, co-chair; Becky Hillard, Pam Goodin, Karen Day and Linda Lindsey.  There were 16 guests in attendance.   

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

07-018 Motion was made by Kim Howell and seconded by Linda Lindsey to accept the minutes from the February 8, 2007, regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

07-019 Motion was made by Linda Lindsey and seconded by Pam Goodin to accept the minutes from the March 22, 2007, Called Meeting.  The motion carried.

The district has accepted Harcourt Brace for the spring 2007 Social Studies adoption.  A called meeting will be held at a later date to approve the number of textbooks to be purchased.  The 1st and 2nd grade teachers have agreed to participate in a state funded program to tryout different math programs.  This program is fully funded by the state for materials and training.  By using these different series in our school we will know what program will best fit the needs of our school and district. Math adoption will take place in the Spring 2009. We are looking into what we must do to sell the Saxon Math refills already purchased for the 2007-2008 school year.

Copy allocations for Hardin County School Print Shop was discussed.  Staff members feel some staff is dominating the bi-weekly allotment.  Because of this they are not getting their printing sent to C.O. and then must copy here at school.  The bi-weekly allotment is 8,513 copies.  Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council and staff in attendance that we will watch this in the fall and if a per teacher limit needs to be set, we will do it at that time.  Mrs. Lewis also advised the SBDM Council that she hopes some printing will be reduced due to most teachers now having additional copies of the reading material, but we are looking at putting additional funds into this account for next years budget.

Some staff members have expressed grief over being asked to cover for another teacher during his/her planning time. Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council and the staff in attendance of the District Policy pertaining to this.  The policy states that a teacher can be asked to cover another class during his/her planning time.  The teacher can than chose extend his/her working day by forty-five minutes (to be used for planning) and then complete a request for additional pay, to be submitted to the district.

Staff members questioned the practice of distributing student to other classrooms rather than hiring subs.  Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council and staff members in attendance that we have done this twice this year, both time the teachers in question were asked by their peers if they would be willing to divide up their students.  Both times the teachers in question were in agreement.  Also asked was, can Linda Reed and Bryan Lewis be asked to cover a class?  Mrs. Lewis informed the staff that Linda can not, due to CIA guidelines and assigned duties.  Bryan can and often does cover classes.

The SBDM Council asked Mrs. Lewis where are Professional Development dollars are being spent. Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that we received $8,924.00 this year.  Professional Development must pay for the following:

· Summer P.D.

· Thoughtful Ed Professional Development

· Sub for Portfolio Scoring

· One Counselor Conference

· One Physical Education Conference

Mrs. Lewis stated she understood the teacher’s frustration on lack of funds for professional development, covering classes when no substitutes are available and the combining of some classes (with teachers approval), but we must be flexible.  Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that the district overspent 2 million dollars last year, and due and mandated pay raised to all staff for next year, we are going to feel this crunch for a couple of years.  A suggestion was made; that we try to look at an additional source for some of professional development needs, possibly The Hardin County Educational Foundation.  Mrs. Lewis stated that she did not think that they would cover Professional Development, but she would try and find out.

Staff members questioned what we could we do to limit the number of interruptions in the classroom, Mrs. Lewis responded that some interruptions are out of our control and mandated by the district, they are Good Touch – Bad Touch, Bus Safety and Stranger 

Danger.

The awards day that is planned for April 19th is for Encouragement.  If we expect our students to perform at their best they must have a little fun in their life.  D.A.R.E. graduation was also planned for this day, by the 5th grade, which was not put on the school calendar, so it created a conflict.  We must all communicate to avoid as many interruptions as possible.

Implementation and Impact Check was presented to the SBDM Council. 

Think Link scores were presented to SBDM Council for review.  This will be the last set of Think Link scores for the 2006-2007 school year.  Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that the 2nd and 3rd grade student are right on target with an average of 70% mastery and several students scoring in the 90% percentile. Think Link will be added to 1st grade next year.  The total cost will be approximately $4,000.00, for 1st – 3rd grade. Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that we are in hopes that Title II will cover at least a part of this expense.

Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council a draft of the new writing policy.  The council along with the staff in attendance reviewed the document and made the appropriate changes.  The policy will replace the writing portfolio policy currently in effect Policy Number 08.03.  The first reading of this policy will take place at the April 26, 2007 SBDM Council Meeting.

The SBDM Council reviewed staffing allocations for 2007-2008 school year.

The SBDM Council moved into closed session at 4:30 p.m.

The SBDM Council moved out of closed session at 5:25 p.m.

The SBDM Council approved by consensus the building Layout for 2007-2008 school year.

The SBDM Council reviewed the past two-month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time. 

Financial reports for February were presented and approved.

Daily enrollment reports were reviewed.

The April SBDM Council meeting has been changed to April 26, 2007, at 2:45 p.m. in the school media center.

The March 29, 2007 SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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